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September 26, 2011 

 
CIRCULAR LETTER TO ALL MEMBER COMPANIES 

 
 
     Re: Personal Automobile Manual Revisions 
      Rule 4 .D. Single and Multi-Car Risks 
 
The Commissioner of Insurance has approved on behalf of all member companies of 
the North Carolina Rate Bureau and the North Carolina Reinsurance Facility, a revision 
to Rule 4.D – Single and Multi-Car Risks in the Personal Automobile Manual.  This 
revision is designed to clarify the intent of the rule. 
 
The revision to Rule 4.D. – Single and Multi-Car Risks is designed to clarify the intent of 
the rule which was published in a Circular Letter To All Member Companies dated 
August 7, 1995.  The information contained in the circular letter was never included in 
the rule; therefore, member companies may have incorrectly interpreted the rule. 
 
In that regard, please find attached a copy of the revised Rule 4.D – Single and Multi-
Car Risks. 
 
This revision becomes effective in accordance with the following Rule of Application: 
 

This revision becomes effective with respect to all new and renewal policies 
written to become effective on or after March 1, 2012. 
 

Please see to it that this circular is brought to the attention of all interested personnel in 
your Company. 
 
       Very truly yours, 
 
       F. Timothy Lucas 
 
       Personal Lines Manager 
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